| 70 CITY CLERK FOR PLACEMENT ON NEXT l
REGULAR COUNCIL AGENDA TO BE POSTED I #51 !

MOTION

On June 8th, 2021, Council adopted CF# 21-0464 which authorized the Board of Public Works to
amend the contract with BMC Landscaping to make improvements to the Huntington Drive
Median in El Sereno. Since that time, the contractor has identified additional work that is required
to repair the medians including the need for additional soil and irrigation repair. Additionally, the
contractor will be providing lighting installation for the city on city trees and other infrastructure.

| THEREFORE MOVE that in $200,000 in the Council District Fourteen portion of the Street
Furniture Revenue Fund No. 43D Department 50 be transferred to the Department of Public
Works, Bureau of Street Services, Fund 100 Department 86 Account 3040, Contractual Services
for repair of the Huntington Drive median and lighting installation in Council District 14; and,

| FURTHER MOVE that the Board of Public Works be authorized to amend contract C-137063
with BMC Landscaping ior an amount up to and not to exceed $200,000 for median maintenance
and lighting installation within Council District 14; and,

| FURTHER MOVE that the Bureau of Street Services be instructed to make any technical
changes to effectuate the intent of this motion.
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